
 

 

MOUNT ALLISON UNIVERSITY 
MEETING OF THE UNIVERSITY SENATE 

 
January 11, 2022, 4:00pm 

via Microsoft Teams 
 

Present via remote connection:  N. Anthonisen, K. Bell, P. Berry, A. Beverley, B. Blakney, J-P. 
Boudreau (Chair), C. Burke, B. Clayton, A. Comfort, H. Crouse, G. Desmarais, T-A. Dixon, E. 
Edson, B. Evans, A. Fancy, S. Fanning, N. Farooqi, D. Fleming, D. Hamilton, L-D. Hamilton, J. 
Hennessy (Vice-Chair), R. Inglis, C. Ionescu, K. Johnston, S. Keller, L. Kern, A. Koval, A. 
Kreuger, L. Landon, R. Lapp, A. Lepage, M. Levesque, D. Lieske, M. Litvak, C. Lovekin, G. 
MacLean-de Stecher, R. Majithia, C. Major, V. Meli, M-E. Messinger, N. Milliea, R. Minocha-
McKenney, R. Moser (Secretary), J. Mullen, C. Pringle-Carver, B. Robertson, S. Runge, E. 
Steuter, V. St. Pierre, J. Tomes, N. Vogan, W. Wilson 
 
Observers: L. Hawthorne, M. Maston, G. Sandala  
 
Regrets: L. Garnett 
 
 
01.01.11 Land Acknowledgement 
 
J-P. Boudreau welcomed everyone to the first Senate meeting of 2022 and acknowledged that we 
meet in �W�K�H���X�Q�F�H�G�H�G���W�H�U�U�L�W�R�U�\���R�I���0�L�¶�Nm�D�¶�N�L�����+�H���V�D�L�G���0�R�X�Q�W���$�O�O�L�V�R�Q��and Sackville stand tall and 
proud with other communities in New Brunswick working to embody Indigenous ways of doing, 
knowing, and acting, and he appreciates the efforts of all community members to do this. 
 
 
02.01.11 Approval of agenda 
 
Tun



 

 

05.01.11 �&�K�D�L�U�¶�V���U�H�P�D�U�N�V 
 

New Year 

 
The Chair welcomed everyone back for a new semester. He thanked all Mount Allison students 
for their endeavours and MASU for supporting our students. In the context of continually-
changing COVID-protocol, the Chair remarked �W�K�D�W���D�O�W�K�R�X�J�K���K�H���G�R�H�V�Q�¶�W���N�Q�R�Z���Z�K�D�W���µ�Q�R�U�P�D�O�¶���L�V��
anymore, beginning a new academic term feels like a welcome touch of normal. He indicated 
that although he is an optimistic person, some days lately he feels tired and defeated, 
acknowledging that many people in our community feel the same way. Everyone is doing their 
best and encouraging others, and it is also important to be honest with ourselves and one another 



 

 

active cases to go up based on the swift transmissibility of the Omicron variant. The COVID 
response team is meeting daily to go over case counts, operational details, and 

, 



 

 

The Chair congratulated everyone and commented that this new program builds on the existing 



 

 

 
 
10.01.11 Adjournment 
 
The Chair extended appreciative thanks for the �F�R�P�P�X�Q�L�W�\�¶�V���F�D�P�D�U�D�G�H�U�L�H�����I�U�D�Q�N�Q�H�V�V�����D�Q�G��
forthrightness. He hopes to see many of us at the COVID Town Hall on Friday. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 4:47pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Robbie Moser 
Secretary 


